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The Board of Education of Victoria Unified School District No. 432 met in Regular Session at the High School Library on Monday, January 13, 2025 at 6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT
MEMBERS ABSENT

Ryan Mauch
 
Jeanna Wellbrock
 


Sean Rodger


Matt Orr


                  Terry Dinkel



Brenton Hoffman



                     
Haley Gagnon                                                                                    

Superintendent:
Kimberly Woolf
Principal:

Deena Clark – Victoria Elementary. Dan Rogers – VJSH Asst 
Others Present: 
Shelly Huser, Amy Schoenrock, Kaylee Robben
President Ryan Mauch called the Regular Meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 
REORGANIZATION OF THE BOARD – Nominations for President of the Board of Education were open from the floor.  Jeanna Wellbrock nominated Ryan Mauch for President of the Board of Education; Sean Rodger seconded the nomination.  There were no more nominations.  A vote was taken and Ryan Mauch was elected President by a vote of 7-0. 
Nominations for Vice-President of the Board of Education were open from the floor.  Jeanna Wellbrock nominated Sean Rodger for Vice-President of the Board of Education; Matt Orr seconded the nomination.  There were no more nominations.   A vote was taken and Sean Rodger was elected Vice-President by a vote of 7-0.
AGENDA – MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Sean Rodger.  Motion carried 7-0.
APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA-MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to accept the consent agenda presented below, seconded by Sean Rodger.  Motion carried 7-0.

1.  
Approve minutes from December 9, 2024
2.
Approve to pay the January bills. (It was the consensus of the Board to do 

away with sponsoring the Hoisington Winter Jam through Eagle Radio beginning 



next year). 

3.
Approve minutes from December 17, 2024 Special Meeting.

RECOGNITIONS/ANNOUNCEMENTS—Mrs. Woolf and Mrs. Clark recognized Dalton Kraus who was awarded the Horizon Award through the State of Kansas. 
SCHEDULED AND NON-SCHEDULED AUDIENCES – Kaylee Robben updated the Board on the PTO events held so far this year and plans they have for the remainder of the school year.
Kaylee left the meeting at 6:15 P.M.
BUDGET SUMMARY UPDATE—Mrs. Woolf presented to the Board a current budget summary as well as one from a year ago.  Next year’s numbers along with the decline in enrollment were also discussed.  There was a short discussion on areas where we may need to start cutting.  Jeanna brought up the PD time w hotel, subs, transportation and food costs being an area we may need to start watching. 
PURCHASING LIMITS POLICY (FIRST READ)—Marr Orr provided the following policy to the Board:
DJFA Purchasing Authority DJFA

The superintendent is authorized to execute contracts on behalf of the District for all essential purchases (e.g. required buildings and facility maintenance, utility bills, salaries, etc.). All Capital Expenditures require board approval. For non-essential purchase of goods and services if the amount is $5,000 or less not to exceed two instances per nine weeks.

The board shall receive notification of any contracts.  Recommendations were given; Matt will have a second read available next month. 

KASB RECOMMENDED BOARD POLICY UPDATES (SECOND READ) — The following recommended policy updates were discussed and changes made to policy KN, GAE and DFH as noted below, and the board would like to scratch policy CC.  
KN Complaints - under Informal Procedures, take out “without delay” and add “no more than 10 school operating days”

JGFGBA Student Self-Administration of Medications

JGFGAA Stock Supply of Emergency Medication (NEW)

IDACA Special Education Services

ICA Pilot Projects

GAE Complaints – on second line change to “policy, decision or conduct”
DFH Fundraising Activities (NEW) – take out the 3rd paragraph
DFAC Type of Costs Obligations and Property Management

DFAC Procurement Federal Program

DFAC Grant Subrecipient Monitoring Procedures- Federal Programs

DFAC Federal Fiscal Compliance

DFAC Cash Management- Federal Programs

DFAC Allowability of Costs- Federal Programs

DE Fraud Prevention and Investigation

CNA Preservation of Documents Pending Legal Action

CFI Administrator Evaluation (DELETE)

CG Administrative Personnel

CD Administrative Line and Staff Relations (DELETE)

CC Organizational Chart – DO NOT ADOPT
BDA Developing Adopting Amending and Repealing Board Policy

MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to accept the KASB revisions/updates for board policies with the changes made above, seconded by Brenton Hoffman. Motion carried 7-0.
Sean Rodger left the meeting at 7:24 P.M.
CLASSIFIED HANDBOOK -- The classified handbook was reviewed and a final draft will be available next month.  
NON-ELECTED PERSONNEL/STAFFING FOR 2025-26 – MOTION 7:36 P.M.— A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to go into executive session for 20 minutes to discuss personnel matters of non-elected personnel to include Mrs. Woolf and Mrs. Clark pursuant to protecting the privacy interests of the individuals to be discussed, and the open meeting will resume in the library at 7:56 P.M., seconded by Matt Orr.  Motion carried 6-0.
The Board returned at 7:57 P.M.

MOTION – 7:57 P.M. – A motion was made by Matt Orr to return to executive session for 15 minutes, seconded by Jeanna Wellbrock.  Motion carried 4-0.

The Board, Mrs. Woolf and Mrs. Clark returned at 8:15 P.M.
No action was taken in executive session.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – Mrs. Clark reported that the spelling bee would be held on January 17. Kindergarten/Preschool round up will be March 24.  Tammi Sauer, a children’s author, presented to our PreK-4th grade students. Several leaks in the roof/vents occurred with the recent storm and a few ceiling tiles will need to be replaced.   
ASST. PRINCIPAL REPORT – Mr. Rogers gave a basketball update and an update on football All-State selections.  There will be an open house for the weight room on January 10 for community members to ask questions and sign up for membership. 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT – Mrs. Woolf reported that the new learning labs are underway.  She gave an MTSS update. The PFF Rural Educator Development Grant annual report was submitted.  And finally, the calendar committee is discussing calendar options for next year. 
The next regular board meeting will be February 10 at 6:00 P.M.
MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Matt Orr.  Motion carried 6-0.

The meeting adjourned at 8:29 P.M.

Melissa Schmidt, Clerk
